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Date:   February 18, 2022 

To:   UNHAS passengers and focal points at Landing Zones 

From:  UNHAS Safety Department 

Subject:  Embarking and disembarking during engine running - Helicopter 

 

UNHAS is introducing a 
new larger helicopter, 
which will operate to most 
field location in North-East 
Nigeria from mid-February 
2022. 

 

In the field location, this helicopter will not turn off the engine, and will have 
the rotors turning during disembarking and embarking. Therefore, it is 
imperative that all passengers, before being transported on this helicopter, 
familiarize themselves with the attached safety instructions, and adhere to 
them at all times.  

Each passenger must follow the crew member’s instruction, and never 
approach or leave from the helicopter without the clear instruction from the 
crew. 

The focal points in the field locations should not allow any movement of 
passengers of cargo towards the helicopter before receiving clear instruction 
from the crew. 

  

Please note: No plastic bags will be allowed for carrying any items 
onboard. Plastic bags are light and may be sucked into the engine, and cause 
engine failure. 

8FETY SECTION  
LSD/DFS, UNHQ  
17 MAY 2018 
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